
Sayyid Al-Hakeem lauds Holy Shrines’ role to receive millions of visitors

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met His Eminence Sheik Ahmed Al-

Marwi,  Secretary-General  of  the  Imam  Reza  Holy  Shrine  on  Wednesday,  14/6/2023,  and  the

accompanying delegation of media personnel and sheiks, and exchanged views on the development

of the religious and social scenes, as well as the historic relationship between the friendly

people and countries of Iraq and the Islamic Republic of Iran.

His Eminence lauded the development in the works of the Holy Shrines in Iraq and Iran welcoming

millions of visitors from all over the world and calling to maintain communication and exchange

of expertise.

H.E. indicated the role of the Holy Shrines in combating terrorism as it was the destination of

volunteering young men, as these shrines held, welcomed, trained, and prepared them. Not to

mention the shrines’ activities in construction and providing services.


